
 

Our Ref: LD/KH/CM/End of Term 
 
 
10th December 2019 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers,  
 
As the end of term is nearly upon us and the preparations for the holiday period begin, can I take this 
opportunity to remind you of the school rules to help you organise appointments that will no doubt 
be in high demand.  
 
The school policy states: 
 

• One plain gold or silver stud earring in each ear lobe is permissible - no other jewellery is 

permitted. 

• No make-up may be worn by pupils in Years 7, 8 and 9. Pupils in Years 10 and 11 may wear 

discreet make-up.  

• Hair colour and high fashion hairstyles are not permitted. Full and partially shaved heads and 

shaved eyebrows are also not permitted. No patterns or lines in hair or eyebrows 

• Fake tan is not permitted.  

• Any extreme fashion, hairstyle or body marking/piercing is banned. 

• False nails, false eyelashes and nail polish are not permitted in school. 

Please note that pupils who do not follow the rules may not be able to take part in the activities that 
make the end of term enjoyable.  Last year, a number of pupils came to school with hair styles that 
did not meet requirements; wearing fake tan and/ or false nails.  They were subsequently isolated.  
Please do not make appointments for your child before the end of term on Thursday 19th December 
after 1.30pm.  
 
Can I also remind you that salt is not allowed in school at any time.   We follow guidance from the 
Department for Education which states: ‘Salt must not be available to add to food after it has been 
cooked’.   I would ask that you discuss with your child the necessity to moderate salt intake as part of 
a healthy diet.  If a pupil is found to have salt, it will be confiscated.  
 
Thank you for your continued support on these matters.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Ms L Draycott 
Headteacher 
 
 
 


